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	Background

The 2011 Census offers Ealing a significant opportunity to secure a high and accurate return, leading to considerable benefits in informing accurate calculations of funding for the Local Authority and PCT, and helping inform a full understanding of local needs and residents, leading to well-evidenced service planning and provision. 

Along with this opportunity comes challenges – in 2001, the census in Ealing counted fewer households than were paying council tax and there was little coordination or communication at a local level. It is likely that the population was undercounted, a result that could have significant implications financially for the Borough; it is estimated that undercounting of every 1000 people equates to £500,000 in funding for the PCT and Council.

In order to maximise the accuracy in 2011, a project team consisting key representatives across partner organisations has been established to coordinate the census planning and delivery, and is driving forward plans to ensure all organisations contribute as effectively as possible to get a high return.

The presentation to LSP Executive will outline the considerable benefits of a successful Census and highlight some of the challenges faced. It will outline the current project planning and processes in place to ensure successful delivery and maximum returns, and enable the Executive to consider the contribution of all partners to success in 2011.


	Purpose of report

To enable the LSP Executive:

· To be fully informed and up to date on developments in delivering the Census 

· To review and discuss the opportunities and challenges offered by Census 2011

· To discuss opportunities for involvement and contribution to the delivery of an effective Census



	Recommendations

That the LSP Executive:

· Discuss the presentation on Census and consider the implications for partners

· Identify key issues and opportunities for partners to address collaboratively

· Agree actions as necessary to support success of the Census in 2011

· Agree to take Census 2011 as a standing item on future LSP Executive meetings, to ensure all partners are fully engaged as the process develops




